
Sponsored Walk in Bateswood Country Park and 

visiting the Minnie Pit Heritage Site on Saturday 

4th October 2025 at 1.00 pm 

Have you heard about the Minnie Pit Disaster that happened in 

the village of Halmer End on the 12th January 1918? 

Were you in the village for the centenary of the disaster in 2018 

when we remembered the 155 miners and the 1 rescuer who died in 

the worst coal mining disaster in the North Staffs Coalfield? 

Did you know that since 2018 a 

group of people, known as the 

Minnie Pit Centenary Steering 

Group, have been working hard 

to create a Heritage Site at the 

Minnie Pit Mine shaft in the 

village? A Heritage the village 

could be proud of as we 

remember all the men and boys who died in this mine. 

The work at the Heritage Site was 

recognised last year when the Group 

was awarded a Gold Award in the 

Newcastle in Bloom 2024 Competition.  

The site has been entered in this year’s 

competition and we await the outcome 

with interest. 

 

The Group appreciate all the help that has been given by local 
people and pupils from the Sir Thomas Boughey Academy at the 
site. If you would like to help, especially with regular 
maintenance, then please speak to one of the Walk Organisers 
on the day of the walk.  

The Group has received grants, both corporate and personal, 
but we still need to raise funds for further work on the site. 

Work is now concentrating on 
the cap at the mine shaft where 
children’s designs from a 
competition held in the Parish’s 
schools and St. Luke’s School in 
Silverdale before Covid -19, will 
be transferred from an A4 sheet 
of paper to a segment of the 30 
foot (9.14 m) diameter cap.  

So, now you know a bit more about the work at the Heritage 

Site would you like to join the sponsored walk on Saturday the 

4th October to raise funds to help this work continue?  
 

Sponsorship forms are available from shops, pubs, churches and 

Audley Library.    

Walk organised & sponsored 

by Halmer End Methodist 

Church to raise funds for the 

Minnie Pit Heritage Site 
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